MINUTES OF A MEETING OF LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 15th JULY 2012 IN THE VILLAGE HALL. 
	PRESENT:
	Councillors:
	P. Acca 
	R. Longhurst

	
	
	J Bailey
	Mrs K Rogers

	
	
	C Carter Vice chairman, in the Chair.
	Mrs T Scott

	
	
	
	


Apologies: Cllrs D. Atkins, Mrs D Beatty, Mrs J Clark and R Eastley (Chairman) 
Also Present:   16 members of the Public 
	
	PUBLIC SESSION
Rory   was in attendance to discuss his enquiry about possible development at Lynchfield.  However, members had not received notification of this and so it was agreed that this would be discussed on 5th August, 2013.


	79
	Declarations of Interest

None were given at this point in the meeting.


	80
	Minutes 
The minutes of the meetings held on 1st and 8th July 2013 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the chairman.


	81
	Planning Applications 

12/2625 Construction of 13 dwellings and new access road on land to the south of Jackson Meadow was due to come before the EDDC DM Committee on 16th July 2013.  Cllr Longhurst read out a statement that he proposed to put before the Committee regarding the Parish Council’s objections to this proposal.

Several comments were made about the narrowness of the adjoining access roads and fears regarding flooding from surface water and sewage.

Cllr Longhurst pointed out that the previous objection regarding the narrowness of the estate roads no longer applied as the government guidance on estate roads had changed and did not specify particular widths.  He also pointed out that SWW had required conditions to deal with foul drainage and so there was no scope to object on the grounds of inadequate sewerage infrastructure.

The Council reluctantly accepted that its hands were tied by others despite local experience of problems in this area and signified its support for Cllr Longhurst’s approach to this application.
RESOLVED: that an item to discuss sewers in Longmeadow Road be included on the agenda for September meeting.



	82
	Planning Decisions
13/1084/FUL Construction of single storey extension connecting dwelling and garage. North Lodge

Courtlands Lane – APPROVED
13/0900 - Construction of two storey side extension and single storey rear extension, following demolition of existing structures on west and south elevations at The Firs, Church Road – APPROVED


	83
	Neighbourhood Plan update

The two exhibition events had been attended by over 100 people.  The Working Party had felt that there was a need to encourage those who had not particular adverse comment, to give a positive response to the neighbourhood plan and so they had agreed to prepare and distribute a flyer to this effect.
In response to Cllr Mrs Rogers, Cllr Longhurst suggested that there was no point in re-printing the NP when it was approved by the Parish Council as it was subject to another consultation exercise and could be amended by an Inspector.  He suggested that there might be value in printing one large copy for an exhibition in the Village Hall to show what had been sent to EDDC.

This was supported.



	84
	Avocet Line Forum.

Cllr Young was the Parish Council’s rep at the Avocet Line Forum, which meets 3 times a year.

The Council was requested to nominate another representative in time for the next meeting which will be in October.

RESOLVED: that Cllr Atkins be nominated as the Parish Council’s representative on the Avocet Line Forum.



	85
	Lympstone Post Office

Notification had been received of the proposal to move the post office to The village Shop at 2 the Strand, Lympstone.  There was a consultation period until 16th August 2013.  Details were circulated.

RESOLVED: 1 that a response be sent asking for the post office to ensure that there is security of tenure for the shop before the transfer takes place.

2 that there should be no loss of service between the existing Post office and the new one.



	86
	Office Photocopier

The Office Photocopier was now 9 years old.  It did not have drivers for Windows 7 which is the operating system for the laptop and the Clerk’s own PC.  This meant that all documents have to be printed on the Clerk’s inkjet printer and then copied on the copier.  This was cumbersome and unreliable.  The Clerk asked the Council to consider the purchase of a new photocopier.

He presented quotes for a similar machine from Concorde Copiers and other alternatives.

Cllr Carter suggested that it would be possible to make the existing copier work with the laptop and PC.

RESOLVED: that this matter be deferred until Cllr Carter has had the opportunity to investigate.



	87


	Business items

Amenities - Cllr Acca reported that all of the flower beds were now planted.  Cllr Mrs Scott had found a new volunteer to look after The Green. She had asked for funds to paint the seat and some new plants.  This was AGREED.

The seat on the Cliff had now been fixed down.

Mr Lill reported that children were still picking the surface of the play area and another hole had been made.  The Clerk reported that he had taken this up with the Contractor and awaited a response.

Burial Ground – The Clerk had received a message to say that the Rowan tree had died.  Mr Tyrrell agreed with this and suggested that the contractors were strimming too had and had removed bark from the bottom of the tree. 
Travel and Transport  including the Cycle Way Cllr Bailey asked the Clerk to make contact with EDDC regarding terms for the transfer of the Underhill car park
Twinning Cllr Mrs Scott asked for confirmation that one of the new road signs would have a twinning reference. The Clerk replied that the sign by Thorne farm on the A376 included twinning details.
Youth Club Cllr Mrs Beatty reported that Eddie had fitted the new kitchen and it looked lovely.  There was still some small cosmetic jobs to do including new tiles and painting and then it will look perfect. Cllr Acca was thanked for arranging the donation of the kitchen units.

There would be some people coming on Friday (the open night) to see what we do and to try and consider a couple of grants applications.
Cllr Acca reported that he had spoken to Eddie Mingo about fitting the new doors.  He had been able to negotiate a further discount which would all a new similar door to be fitted to the kitchen.  This was accepted with thanks.



	88
	Matters raised by Councillors
Cllr Mrs Scott reported that the VHMC were buying new chairs at a cost of £8,500.  The Hall was to be licenced for weddings and this was being paid for by the family who wanted a wedding there.
It was AGREED that Village Hall would be added to the list of business items

Cllr Mrs Scott enquired about the work of the Parish Lengthsman.  Members informed the meeting that this was under the control of officers of DCC.  There used to be full input for the Parish Council via Cllr Atkins but this had now stopped with all control being exercised from County Hall.

Cllr Longhurst reported that the complaints form on www.devon.gov.uk usually brought about a quick response.

Cllr Longhurst reported that one of the new trees in The Avenue was still struggling.

The Clerk was asked to follow this up.

Cllr Bailey had attended the DALC Forum.  A new Parish Councillor’s Guide was available.  The Clerk was asked to order a copy for everyone.



	89
	Items for information, Copies were available at the meeting:
The Clerk magazine

Local Council Review

Clerks and Councils Direct

Exe Press Newsletter of the Exe Estuary Partnership

ALRUG Newsletter




The meeting finished at 8.30pm
Chairman

